
 

 

 

 

 
City Hall        October 21, 2024 
 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, October 21, 2024 at 6:00 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Vern Sumner, Todd Reeves, Rick Towers and Dan Glotzbach. 
 
Also present were Thomas Sipp, Myron Leinwetter and Jim Clancy. 
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to approve minutes of the October 7, 2024 meeting as presented was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed WH  $ 1,204.66 EFTPS-FICA   $ 3,268.38 
 EMPower Retirement        541.00 Grace Hier         150.00 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        597.34 KPERS       1,788.15 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,840.97 Lisa Stum      1,448.45 
 Taylor Morelli      1,257.67 Randall Anderson        763.47 
 Chance Stum      1,425.63 Douglas Schreiner     1,258.40 
 Harry Hammer III          23.55 Tina Dick         234.10 
 Jacob Akin         272.50 Thomas Sipp      2,026.93 
 Brooklyn Sipp      1,208.24 Amazon.com           16.99 
 Casey’s       1,811.90 Century Business Technologies       209.01 
 EFTPS-FICA           24.86 Evergy       2,022.35 
 Kansas Gas Service        143.50 Ks Employment Security Fund       115.96 
 Ks Retailers Sales Tax        653.14 KTA Tolls           20.36 
 Andrew Fifer           76.28 La Victoria Restaurant        103.59 
 U.S. Post Office         258.00 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks    7,826.79 
 Brightspeed         134.07 Cole Cook           78.20 
 Gray’s Auto Repair          68.06 Ks Dept of Health & Environment     185.00 
 Ks Dept of Revenue-Water Fee       472.87 LB Distribution LLC          21.91 
 Leondre Hale             7.75 Office Plus           32.25 
 Rossville Water Service        126.74 Tyler Technologies, Inc     1,361.71 
 Universal Chemical LLC        402.30 
 TOTAL     35,483.03 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $35,483.03 was seconded by Rick Towers and 
carried.  



 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve the agenda with addition of Jim Clancy was seconded by Todd Reeves and 
carried. 
 
Jim Clancy was present to report on plans to spilt lot in Rossville Industrial Park and noted that all zoning 
regulations were in compliance. Council reviewed survey and had no issues with proposed splitting of lot. 
 
Police Chief Thomas Sipp reported that Officer Hammer with assistance of Silver Lake Captain Nelson took care 
of traffic control for homecoming parade. In addition Chief Sipp noted that he had assisted Silver Lake during their 
homecoming parade, worked the homecoming football game and assisted grade school students when crossing 
road for homecoming activities. 
 
Chief Sipp also reported that he would begin issuing 10-day abatement notices for inoperable vehicles tomorrow, 
that the new radar unit would be installed and certified in the new Tahoe tomorrow, that he had not heard any new 
information from KDOT on new crosswalk signs; he had assisted Desiree Wright at high school with investigation 
and interview, trial was set for clean up issues at 321 Navarre, that license plate readers were too old to update 
but Sheriff Hill was checking on possible options and that he had been asked to bring police vehicle to Rossville 
Christian Church yesterday for fall festival.  
 
Chief Sipp presented September and year to date incident report. 
 
Council discussed weeds at 515 Main. Chief Sipp to contact property owner. 
 
Council asked if part time officers hours worked had increased. Chief Sipp noted that officers had responded to 
email about increasing number of hours worked. 
 
Clerk reported that complaint had been received in City Hall regarding the increase in pay water rates that went 
into effect this month. 
 
Mayor reported that he had contacted grain elevator owner regarding possible removal. Owner indicated that he 
is unable to remove at this time due to the cost of removing the concrete as required by the railroad. Mayor has 
contacted City Attorney to contact railroad regarding these requirements and to address the rough crossings. 
 
Chief Sipp inquired about semi’s parking along highway at Casey’s and the no parking signs along Highway 24 by 
Miller’s Auto.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:29 p.m. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


